
ABERFELDY COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
Meeting 

Zoom Discussion 

Tuesday 6th October 2020 at 7.30pm  

MINUTES DRAFT 

Welcome 

Present: Victor Clements (Chair), Lorraine Reed, vice Chair), Elaine Fraser Murdoch (Secretary), 
Jean Duff (Treasurer), Val Ferguson, Cllr John Duff. 

Apologies 

Cllr Mike Williamson, Karen MacKay, Norma Carr (Community warden). 

Minutes of previous meeting 

Minutes taken as read, proposed by JD and seconded by EM. 

 

Matters Arising 

VC had informed PKC of the passing of Ian Menzies. 

John Duff had advised that a mirror at the Strulach would not be supported by PKC, and would 
almost certainly involve the loss of some parking places. 

The CC had agreed to use Zoom to conduct meeting, with VC hosting. Costs can be r- couped via 
administration grant. 

Resilience plan to be produced in draft for November meeting. Also need to update flooding 
arrangements. VF had emailed Co-op re support. 

Crime Prevention and Community Safety 

NC had given apologies. 

The incidents re stones being thrown at cars has been resolved. 

 

Focus Topics: 

Coronavirus- Opening up 

No particular concerns at present. Extra restrictions will be coming in shortly. 

 

Availability of Council houses in Aberfeldy 

John Duff had co-ordinated a very useful paper for us. If anyone has any concerns about allocation 
of council housing, they should contact PKC or John Duff in confidence. 

 

Birks Cinema Query 

Discussion deferred until November meeting. 



North Meadow 

VC had contacted Golf Club. Nothing to report at present. 

VC to contact charity helicopter about need to have a helipad in Aberfeldy. 

 

Griffin Community Benefit Panel  

Micro grants 

Six applications were discussed. All were supported to the sum of £4800 in total. 

 

Main Fund 

No issues arising. 

 

Reports       

 Chair 

No further report. 

Secretary 

EM to investigate options for a memorial bench for Ian Menzies. 

Treasurer 

Current bank balance is £15,000 for community warden money, £35.92 of road safety money, 
£9074.44 of micro grant money, and £402.30 of administration grant money. 

 
Planning 
No issues arising. 
 
AOCB 
John Duff to ask PKC about additional floodlights in the Square. 
The mountain rescue are looking at options to have a shed for their vehicles and equipment near 
Beyond Adventure. A planning application may therefore be forthcoming in due course. 
 
Date of Next Meeting     Tues 3rd  November 2020.  

 


